
Ashwini Sharma
Principal

Rayan (PPC)
Carter (Early Primary)
Zevannah (Lower Primary)
Noah (Upper Primary)
Maddison (BRC)
Jeremi (CRC)
Marni (VPC)

Teachers have all undertaken extensive planning for term three and we are
optimistic that this landscape will continue next term.

We look forward to seeing you all early next term to discuss your child’s learning
goals for the next semester.
I applaud our staff and leaders for their hard work and hope you all have a
relaxing school break. Keep safe and warm. 
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Upcoming
dates...
Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two -
2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

The end of term has once again arrived upon us incredibly quickly, and I wish to
thank each and every one of you for your connection to our school and for the
commitment and work you show every day in supporting your children to be
ready for learning.
As Term 2 draws to an end, we can only reflect on the learning and experiences
of our learners. The achievements made by the students are encouraging and
we are indeed proud of our young learners. 
Our assembly today was an opportunity to celebrate this term’s success and
achievements students have made. 

Congratulations to...

Principal's Award
Vivaan (PPC)
Cooper (Early Primary)
Julian (Lower Primary)
Zack (Upper Primary)
Labeeqa (BRC)
Mustafa (CRC)
Callum (VPC)

Specialist Award

PBIS Award
Garang (PPC)
Hussein (Early Primary)
Raymond (Lower Primary)
Mehdia (Upper Primary)
Kalani (BRC)
Ryan (CRC)
Kane (VPC)

REMINDER
School

finishes at
2pm

today!





Danielle Heckmann 
Assistant Principal

Wellbeing update 
I was pleased to share the wellbeing opportunities staff, students and families have had this semester at
our mid-year review with the school improvement team. 

As we enter the school holidays, we
encourage all parents to continue with
implementing the child safe standards
like we would at school. Our top three
tips to keep your child safe these
holidays is to 
·Monitor their online usage. 
·Have open discussions with your child
about their bodies, what is public and
private. 
·Where possible enable their ability to
consent or independently dress, toilet or
look after their own personal care. 

I would also like to share the below flyer
with families needing support with
advocacy. A number of our families
have engaged with this service and
have found it to be of great help. If you
need assist with referring your family
please consult a member of the
wellbeing team in term 3. 

I wish all our families a safe break. 
I look forward to more wellbeing
supports in term 3. 



Kelly Botha 
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update - Early years
Dear families, 
I am proud to share the improvements that students have made in their learning this semester with you!
The Primary Years had identified that the Teaching and Learning focus in Semester 1 would be on
Mathematics, Number and Algebra. Pleasingly 74% of students in the Primary Years, which includes
students at both the Warringa Crescent (WCC) and Polly Parade (PPC) campuses, have made progress
in this area. 
The table below illustrates the percentage of students at the WCC and PPC campuses who have made
growth in their learning at this stage of the year. 

This growth can be attributed to the hard work undertaken by
staff which was supported by leaders. Some of the ways in
which this was done was:
·PLC and Team leaders worked with learning consultants
Andrea Hilbrick and Anna Kapnoullas to build their
instructional leadership capacity during whole day
Professional Learning sessions.
·Learning walks were undertaken and focused on feedback,
an identified HITS strategy to ensure the use of formative
assessment in maths lessons.
·PLC used video evidence as an integral part of their PLC
improvement cycles.

·LCM Meetings were restructured this semester to include a Teaching and Learning focus including
sharing of pedagogical content knowledge fortnightly.
·A professional learning plan to increase staff understanding of effective teaching strategies and to build
their understanding of the mathematics curriculum was developed and implemented.

We are looking forward to celebrating all that has been achieved this semester with our staff. Leaders will
be taking time before the end of the term to meet to plan for next semester to ensure continuous
improvement in student learning. 



Kim Zammit
Assistant Principal

This semester, in alignment with our schools AIP, we have had an increased focus on Numeracy. In the
Later Years, using our Curriculum Level Tracker, we identified 71 students who had made no growth – only
0.09 growth in Number from June 2022 – Dec 2022. During Term 1, 2023, PLC teams gained further data
from common assessment tasks, observation, and formative assessments to evaluate and diagnose
these students understanding and misconceptions. PLC teams has an increased focus on these students
and using the data they had gathered, set SMART goals for their students and for themselves. They
developed implementation strategies and monitored the learning of their implementation strategies to
identify student impact. 89% of students met their SMART goals, and this had an overall positive impact on
student growth in Number. Out of the 71 students, we now have only 32 who have made between 0 – 0.09
growth, 37 who have made between 0.1 - 0.5 growth and 2 students have made significant growth of >0.5
in the last 6 months. 

PLCs across the Later Years have engaged in Top 10 Math's coaching and have used this learning to drive
improvement in Mathematics by working with the coach to plan developmentally sequences lessons,
differentiated at student point of need, with extensions and enabling prompts. This work has had a positive
impact on students’ overall growth, with 74% of students making growth in mathematics from BRC and 48%
from CRC. 

We have had an increased focus on Personal and Social Capabilities through the teaching approach of
Project Based Learning during Term 1 and Term 2, which highlights that 74% of students from BRC have
made growth and 52% of students from CRC have made growth. We have begun to introduce
Comprehensive literacy Instruction and use our letters, sounds and words data, along with moderated
writing samples to plan our literacy blocks. 75% of students at BRC have made growth in Literacy and 62%
at CRC. 

Learning Walk Observations from Term 1 show that 94% of teachers are using the High Impact Teaching
Strategy of Differentiated learning. 81% are using formative assessment practices and 77% are using
elements of the High Impact Teaching Strategy of Feedback, which has been demonstrated by using
assessment data to provide student feedback. 

VPC students have been studying their core subjects of Literacy, Numeracy, Personal Development and
Work-Related Skills and are currently undergoing their assessment tasks to demonstrate their learning in
the related outcomes. 

Teachers in the Later Years have engaged in Professional Learning on Data Literacy practices on ABLES,
Comprehensive literacy Instruction and Formative Assessment practices and this is showing to have a
positive impact on the use of data to plan at students points of needs. Next term, we will have an
increased focus on moderating writing samples at BRC to plan writing lessons in response to student
needs and at CRC, we will be focusing on using our letters, sounds and word data to plan developmental
and age respectful learning experiences for our emergent and transitional/ conventional learners. 

Curriculum update - Later years



Natalie & Rachael
School Nurses

The students that require the second dose of the Influenza Vaccination will receive it on the first day of
Term 3 – 10th July.

Dental Vans
Dental Vans will be returning to all campuses for those students that were not seen the first time. They will
be at:

Polly Parade - Tuesday 11th July
Bethany Road - Tuesday 11th July
Warringa Crescent - Wednesday 12th July
Cayleys Road - Wednesday 12th July

Camp medications
Camp medications need to be sent in a few days prior to camp day. This allows Nurses time to check the
medications and prepare all the appropriate documentation and folders ready to take to camp.
Thank you for providing Management Plans. Management Plans, Action Plans and Medication Authority
Forms need to be updated every year. This ensures that we are providing up to date cares whilst at
school.

Medications
PRN medications are recommended for Students who may need it. A Medication Authority Form needs to
be filled out, signed, and bought back with the medication requested.

New medication, dose changes or time changes of medication need to be starting at home and
monitored for 24 hours for side effects before coming back to school. This is school policy and is the
safest way to monitor your child. We recommend that these changes start on a weekend day, so they can
be monitored for a couple of days at home before commencing school.

Any changes post hospitalisation stay must be communicated to leadership or nursing staff before the
student returns to school. This will give us all time to prepare for their return and discuss any changes that
may have occurred with cares. A discharge summary is recommended.

Unwell children
Please do not send unwell children to school. We will be sending students home who have flu like
symptoms that require constant attention with regard to nose wiping, covering of the mouth when
coughing or are not able to comply with hand hygiene standards. This is Department of Education Policy.

Note from the Nurses



Brian, Halid, Pramesh and Mike
The STEAM team

Specialist update - Performing Arts
We’ve had an exciting Term 2 in STEAM. VPC students have been continuing their partnership with the
Wyndham Tech School and have been designing, constructing and coding farming robots to harvest
vegetables as efficiently as possible as part of LEGO Spike build challenges. 

BRC students have been learning about electricity and circuits, constructing and racing electric vehicles. 

These Lower Primary students have been exploring motion by creating boomerangs and balloon cars. 

Here are some Early Primary students learning about magnets, they have designed their own magnetic
toys.



George Diab 
PE teacher

Co-curricular news
Our new House System has hit the ground
running. Many of our students have taken more
initiative to participate in school events such
as the Imagineer Performance at Warringa
Crescent Campus, Cayleys Road Flexible
Learning Group Camp at Lady Northcote,
Urban Camp at BRC, Education Week’s
Skipping Challenge and having North
Melbourne Football Club players to join at
Bethany Road Campus. WOW! There will be
many more exciting events to come. 
From the many events our school has to offer,
students will receive an opportunity to get
points for their house colour. The current results
are: 



School holiday programs

Looking for something for the kids to do these holidays?
Wyndham City Council’s Active Holidays program offers FREE activity sessions for 4 to 18 year olds. From
Dance to Table Tennis, Martial arts to Cricket and more there’s lots for kids to join in these holidays. See
the program at www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/activeholidays Bookings open 7 days before each session, look
out for more activities to be added. Why not try something new these holidays? 

Wyndham City Activities for People with Disabilities
In Wyndham we have clubs and organisations who specifically
offer activities and programs for people with disabilities. We also
have clubs that aim to be inclusive, including participants in
mainstream activities where modifications are possible.

Scan the QR Code to view what activities Wyndham has up for
offer.

http://www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/activeholidays


Dates for the diary

Term Three
10th July - 15th September 

Term Four
2nd October - 20th December

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

Warringa Crescent School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Cayleys Road School Tours
Friday 4th August
Friday 1st September

Bethany Road School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Polly Parade School Tours
Monday 7th August
Monday 4th September

Friday 15th September
Last day of Term Three - 2pm finish

Monday 2nd October
First day of Term Four

Monday 6th November
Curriculum Day - no school

Tuesday 7th November
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday - no
school

Thursday 7th December
Professional Practice Day - Pupil free day

Wednesday 20th December
Last day of Term Four

Are you moving house, have a new
phone number or email address?
Please advise the administration team
of any changes
Any bus changes for new addresses will
take time to check seat availability

Moving house? 
New phone number?




Is your child turning 16?
Most students at Warringa Park may be
eligible for The Disability Pension when they
turn 16.
Contact Wendy at the Cayleys Road office
and she can advise you on the application
process.  

Call Wendy on 9749 5774 




Term Two
24th April - 23rd June

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two - 2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three






